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Minutes of the West Acre

Annual Parish Meeting

      Held on Monday 20th May 2019 at 6.30pm in the Village Hall
Present
Councillors:  Eoghan Sheils (Chair), Antonia Hanbury, Ralph Sliwa, Jeremy Cameron.
Others:  Belinda Bush, Brian Cawston, Brian Wright, and Andrew Smith

Clerk:  Henry Birkbeck
Apologies:  Fiona Wrigley (Councillor), Terry Howlett (Councillor), Jim Moriarty (Borough Councillor), Rev Stuart Nairn and other members of the public.

Minute 1.  It was noted that the minutes of last year’s annual parish meeting had been approved and signed on 6th August 2018.
Minute 2.  Parish Council Report from the Chair for 2018-19.  Eoghan read out a summary of his report.  A copy of the full report can be seen on the parish website or by contacting Henry (the Clerk) as below.
Minute 4.  Borough Councillor (Jim Moriarty).  The Clerk read out Jim’s brief statement sent by email.  It was noted that Jim polled 59% of the votes at the Borough Council Elections (for the Independent Group) in contrast to the Labour Party (13%) and the Conservative Party (28%) in our new Ward of “Massingham with Castle Acre”.

Minute 5.  The following reports from groups working in the Village were read out.  They can be seen in full on the parish website or by contacting Henry (the Clerk) by phone on 07775 621217, by email at henry@westacre-estate.co.uk or via the Estate Office.
a) The Church.  The Clerk read out the Rev Nairn’s report.

b) Village Hall.  Henry read out the village hall report which includes details of hirers over the past year provided by Belinda.

c) Carpet Bowls Club.  Belinda Bush’s report was read out.
d) Art Club.  Ralph read out his report of the Art Club.
e) Exercise Class.  The Clerk read out Caitlin Forester’s brief report on her very popular classes last year. 
f) West Acre Theatre.  Andrew Smith (Board member of the West Acre Arts Foundation Ltd) read out a summary of their report.
Minute 6.   The unaudited accounts for last year and the budget for the current year were tabled and the Treasurer (Henry) explained the figures.  These are also available from the Clerk as above.
The annual accounts for last year showed a deficit of £199 reducing our cash reserve to £2,361 at the end of the year.  It was noted that the net cost of the SAM Speed Sign to the Parish (after grants and reclaimable VAT had been received) amounted to £689.
p.425

The budget for the current year indicates a deficit for the year of £652 further reducing our reserves to £1709.  This balance allowed the Councillors to consider other projects for this year depending on support from the Parish – see minutes of the AGM of the Parish Council which followed.

The meeting closed at 7.35pm  and was immediately followed by the AGM of the Parish Council.
 H C Birkbeck, Clerk.
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